
 
 

 

March 5, 2020 
 
 
Dear Salemtowne Family Members, 
 
As you are probably aware, the first case of the 2019 Novel Coronavirus (also known as COVID-19) was 
confirmed in Wake County, North Carolina, on Tuesday. The health and safety of our residents is our priority. 
We want to assure you that we are planning and preparing for the eventuality that the virus might present 
itself in our area by following the guidelines from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). 
 
 

Please be prepared to answer screening questions upon arrival to the Salemtowne campus in an effort to 
help contain the possible spread of the virus.  Coronavirus symptoms are fever, cough, and shortness of 
breath.  If you are experiencing any of these symptoms, you will be asked to delay your visit at this time.  

We are asking all team members, family members and guests to adhere to the CDC guidelines below on how 
to protect yourselves from this virus. There is currently no vaccine to prevent coronavirus disease 2019 
(COVID-19). The CDC recommends everyday preventive actions to help prevent the spread of respiratory 
diseases, including: 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 
• Stay home when you are sick. 
• Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. 
• Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces using a regular household cleaning spray 

or wipe. 
• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds, especially after going to the 

bathroom; before eating; and after blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing.  
o If soap and water are not readily available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 

60% alcohol. Always wash hands with soap and water if hands are visibly dirty. 

We know this is of great concern to all of you.  Our Certified Infection Control Preventionists are prepared to 
alter our procedures should the need arise. We will continue to communicate with everyone as information 
and recommendations change.  We are working hard to ensure the safety of everyone here at Salemtowne.  
 
If you have further questions, we have attached a fact sheet on the Coronavirus from the NC Department of 
Health and Human Services.  You can also reach their Coronavirus Hotline by calling 866-462-3821. 
 

Thank you, 
 
Kelli Doby MA, BSN, RN 
Director of Clinical Services 
 
 

Cc: Mark Steele, President/CEO 
 Joe Yoon, Healthcare Administrator 




